A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday September 29, 2016, at 7pm in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Brendan G. Keogh

Mr. Guilfoyle called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that the meeting was being shown live on Dedham TV, streamed over the internet and recorded for future broadcasts.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Representative Paul McMurtry.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

Robert Falvey – 29 Mount Vernon Street

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Falvey stated that he was before the Board representing an organization called “Dedham Taxpayers for Responsible Spending.”  Mr. Falvey added that this organization consists of residential and business abutters to the proposed Rail Trail.  Mr. Falvey continued, saying that there are numerous and serious concerns about this Rail Trail.  Mr. Falvey stated that his purpose tonight was to ask for help and intervention from the Board in the completion and the announcement of the Feasibility Study.  Mr. Falvey added that back in April the Board voted to accept a gift towards the Feasibility Study that was combined with $16,000 of taxpayer money. Mr. Falvey expressed his doubts that $16,000 was enough for a company like Weston & Sampson to do this kind of study.  Mr. Falvey added that he believes five and half months is ample time to come up with findings.  Mr. Falvey continued, saying that the answer he received from Richard McCarthy, Dedham Town Planner, was that Weston Sampson is not ready to announce their findings.  Mr. Falvey again asked for some degree of urgency, by the Board, be applied to this Feasibility Study.  Mr. Falvey informed the Board that the abutters of this Rail Trail have been worried and anxious over this threat for a long time and they feel that they've been hung out to dry.  Mr. Falvey stated that they appreciate the Board’s help last April, and beefing up the questions to be asked. Mr. Falvey, informed the Board that at a meeting in July, his organization was told by Weston & Sampson that this Feasibility Study was being done “on the cheap.” Mr. Falvey added that he believes this study will go on past Christmas. Mr. Falvey continued, saying that at the upcoming Fall Town Meeting, Article 7 calls for a “vehicular, pedestrian and bicycle circulation study of the Avery School, the High School and Middle School.” Mr. Falvey stated he believes that this looks like a duplication as the Feasibility Study will cover these questions, but it is in limbo.  Mr. Falvey added that meanwhile we abutters are standing by with the threat against our privacy, quality of life, personal safety, security of our property and the threat to our property values. Mr. Falvey, asked the Board to decide for themselves if 5 1/2 months is enough time to do this Feasibility Study and added that it should be done before Town Meeting. Mr. Falvey closed by asking the Board to make this happen within 30 days.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kern to have his Office look into the Feasibility Study and where they are in terms of completion.  

Mr. Kern answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he believes they have not spoken to all the abutters yet and asked Mr. Falvey, if Weston Sampson, is spoken to him individually.

Mr. Falvey informed the Board that Weston & Sampson decided to deal with the abutters in one big Public meeting last June or July. Mr. Falvey added that Weston & Sampson said it was cost prohibitive to go door-to-door. Mr. Falvey continued, saying that Weston & Sampson did send out a survey card asking abutters if they were in favor or against the Rail Trail and if anyone desired further information.  Mr. Falvey stated that an invitation has been extended to residents to walk the trail on October 4, 2016.  Mr. Falvey stated that the idea of individual meetings never materialized.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he thought it was the wish of the Board that Weston & Sampson talk to every abutter individually.  

Mr. Kern stated that he believes original intent of the plan was to make an effort to speak with each person individually but not necessarily in an independent meeting.  

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Mr. Falvey stated that they will be getting back to him.  

PRESENTATION & DISCUSSION RE: LIVABLE DEDHAM

Dianne Barry Preston and Jan Civian were present before the Board.

Ms. Barry Preston thanked the Board for inviting them to come back in to report their progress. Ms. Barry Preston added that they have done a lot of work since their last presentation in April.  Ms. Barry Preston thanked her Steering Committee as well as their funders, the Mass Association of Councils on Aging, who gave them money for a survey; Dedham Savings Bank, who gave them money for their forum and the Town of Dedham who also contributed some funding.  Ms. Barry Preston stated that the most important things she would like to share this evening, through her colleague Jan Civian, is the results of the survey that was sent out in early March 2016.  Ms. Barry Preston informed the Board that they had over 600 responses.  

Ms. Civian presented the following PowerPoint.

[image: ]
Ms. Civian stated that this is a very interesting study that is very informative. Ms. Civian informed the Board that they were tasked with trying to understand the perspective of individuals in Dedham, 55 and older, on various aspects in Town.  The goal was to get a sense from these residents and whether they felt Dedham, was age friendly.
                              [image: ]

Ms. Civian informed the Board that from about 6000 paper surveys, as well as electronically, they received 600 surveys back.
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Ms. Barry Preston informed Board that this survey and presentation was done with a $2000 grant in a completely volunteer staff and stated that she was very fortunate to find Ms. Civian and realize her talents and what she can offer this project. Ms. Barry Preston stated that they would like to put together a Task Force creative vision and generate new ideas and improve communication.  Ms. Barry Preston added, when the Senior Center does open. We like to make sure that that there is a very big kickoff celebration.
Mr. MacDonald thanked Ms. Barry Preston and Ms. Civian for their presentation.  Mr. MacDonald asked if the presentation could be put up on the Town's website.

Ms. Baker informed all that it was put on the website today.

Mr. MacDonald stated that one of the first classes at the new Senior Center should be on computer usage for seniors.  Mr. MacDonald added that his mother-in-law lives over at Traditions and has computer to check her e-mail. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that communication can always be better and he will be interested to see what the Task Force comes up with.

Ms. Barry Preston stated that she has spoken with John Sisson, who will be overseeing the new website, and asked if there can be a place in the new website that is easily accessible with information regarding events around Town.

Mr. Kern stated that when you start talking about websites there are a lot of ways you can link to the same thing and sometimes we fall short in our thinking regarding this.

Ms. Civian informed the Board that she used very large font on the survey that went out to seniors and you have to think of your website in the same way.  

Dr. Teehan stated that a Livable Dedham for people over 60 is a Livable Dedham for everyone.  Dr. Teehan added that so much of what he believes the Community Preservation Act can do is in accordance with what Livable Dedham is trying to do.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that so many of these things that Mr. Preston Ms. Civian are trying to do are things that the CPA can help with.  Dr. Teehan informed all that one of the main things that he hears about as a Board member is the crisis for housing for seniors.  She stated in your survey, the older people get, the more they want to stay in Dedham but they are the most economically vulnerable residents too. Dr. Teehan added that it's important that we invest some time, energy, attention and money to help out with that.  Dr. Teehan stated that what the Dedham is doing is bringing these issues to the forefront.  

Ms. Barry Preston stated there are 15 other Towns that are approaching age friendly communities and Dedham is the only one that is doing it solely voluntarily and that is something we have to look at down the road to build and sustain this.  Ms. Barry Preston added that Needham approached her to talk about what Dedham is doing in looking to learn from it.  Ms. Barry Preston added that senior housing is their number one issue.  Ms. Barry Preston continued, saying that she, along with Representative McMurtry and Representative Garlick and Mrs. Keough will meet with the Needham representative to start talking about what a possible partnership will look like between Needham and Dedham.  

Mr. Keogh praised Ms. Barry Preston and Ms. Civian for all the work they have done. Mr. Keogh stated that they are speaking for a large segment of the population in Dedham and they are doing a fantastic job.

Ms. Barry Preston informed all that they will be holding another forum, tentatively slated for November 2, 2016, which is a Wednesday night, at the Middle School.  

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Barry Preston to say some more about the sidewalk issues.  

Ms. Barry Preston deferred to Ms. Civian on the subject.

Ms. Civian informed all that the survey asked about satisfaction with sidewalks and there were a lot of comments about people parking on sidewalks, making them inaccessible for foot traffic. Ms. Civian added that they heard some complaints about snow removal and about lack of sidewalks.

Mr. Butler stated great job. This was a real labor of love for the past year plus.  

Ms. Barry Preston stated that there is a whole committee about 15 of us.  
Mr. Guilfoyle also thanked Ms. Civian and Ms. Barry Preston for their hard work, as well as Representative McMurtry for his involvement. Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Civian what a good percentage of satisfaction is on the survey questions.

Ms. Civian answered that she always shoots for 80%, because that means 20% are either neutral or dissatisfied.  Ms. Civian added that they're really looking to move the needle on the age friendly questions.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: BLOCK PARTY REQUEST FOR CIRCUIT ROAD – 10-22-16, 3-10PM

Ms. Baker informed all that. Mr. Springer was unable to make the meeting. The request is for October 22 from 9:57 PM.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler stated that he appreciates Peter, his wife and a few other neighbors organizing this. Mr. Butler added that this is the first one on that road in quite a while.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that Dedham has about 12 to 15 block parties the year.  

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: PETITION OF QUARRY ROAD TO BECOME A PUBLIC WAY

Town Engineer, Jason Mammone, was present before the Board.  Mr. Mammone stated that the first item before the Board is the petition for Quarry Road to become a Public way.  Mr. Mammone added that Quarry Road the way it exists today, is a Private way for its entirety between Vincent Road and Cranberry Lane.  Mr. Mammone informed all that it was probably built back in the early 1970s.  Mr. Mammone stated that a lot of the other roads in that area during the Subdivision Control Law Review were approved as public ways, but for whatever reason Quarry Road came to that end result and stayed as a Private way.  Mr. Mammone added that he believes it is a group of five or six roads as far as a private way listing is concerned and it is in complete disrepair and below a 60 with the PCI index.  Mr. Mammone you continued, saying this means it is warranted for reclamation and has a cost estimate of around $100,000 to rehabilitate.  Mr. Mammone informed the Board that the petition is in front of them this evening with everything that was required to be submitted.  

Jim Kaduboski stated that he has lived on Quarry Road for about 20 years and he had no idea it was a private way until about five years ago.  Mr. Kaduboski made aware of this when he called the DPW asking them to fix a pothole in front of his driveway and they told him they could not fix it because it was a Private way.  Mr. Kaduboski added that the residents of Quarry Road, pay the same taxes as everyone else and get fewer services.  

Mr. Kaduboski stated that if Quarry Road becomes a Public way, the Town would see two sources of revenue. The first is from the state; each year the state gives every Town a grant for the improvement of Public ways and if a Town has more Public ways, they will receive more money as a part of this grant. The second thing is that when Quarry Road is eventually paved, it will be a nicer street and as a result of this, market values should go up, assessments should go up and real estate taxes should go up which increases the revenue that the Town would get. Mr. Kaduboski informed all that Quarry Road currently gets used quite a bit as a cut through by drivers. Mr. Kaduboski continued, saying that with this increased traffic comes the risk for more accidents and the current residents of Quarry Road are liable for damages because it is a Private way.  The increased traffic also causes more wear and tear on the Road and for these two reasons, Mr. Kaduboski believes the Town should take it as a Public way. Mr. Kaduboski added that Quarry Road fits all the requirements for reclamation and to bring it up to code should not cost that much money. Mr. Kaduboski stated that he is asking the Board to approve this petition.  

Mary Daniels stated she has lived on Quarry Road since November 18, 1968. Ms. Daniels added that she and many of the residents on Quarry Road purchased homes not knowing that it was a Private way.  Ms. Daniels continued, saying there is no signage on the Road.  Ms. Daniels stated that the biggest thing is the liability that they all assumed without realizing it.  Ms. Daniels stated that she carries a $1 million umbrella on their house just to be safe.  Ms. Daniels added that her insurance company does not know that she lives on a Private Road and is worried that she will not be covered if something does happen.

Mr. Butler stated that he was glad Mr. Kaduboski could rally the troops tonight to come in from Quarry Road.  Mr. Butler added that the Board went to Town Meeting two years ago and put in place a new process because the previous process remained in place for about 25 or 30 years.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that zero Private ways got upgraded to Public Roads during that original process. Mr. Butler informed all that this is a first step for Quarry Road in a multiple step process that is going to take a while. Mr. Butler stated that Birch Street is one step ahead of Quarry Road request. Mr. Butler added that tonight the Selectmen need to consider a couple of things in regards to Quarry Road; the first is do the Selectmen approve or deny the petition form and if the Board does approve it, would the Board ask the abutters to pay for a percentage of the cost for the Road. Mr. Butler informed all that as for Birch Street, the Board did not ask the residents to pay anything. The second being if the Board asked the residents to pay more than zero, would it be assessed as a betterment. Mr. Butler informed all that if Town Meeting does eventually approve the request, the Road will go on a list and it does not mean this gets done the next year.  There are Public Roads that the Town is still playing catch-up on.

Mr. Butler moved that the Board approve the Public Way Layout Petition Form from the residents of Quarry Road with the Town paying for 100% of the cost of laying on improving the Private way; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler stated that people buying homes on a Private way are not exposed to a lot of information by their realtors or Attorneys.  People are spending large amounts of money on homes finding out afterwards that they are on a private way.  Mr. Butler added that they are doing the best they can but this process to remedy such situations.

Dr. Teehan commented that Dedham has a lot of Private ways that do not look like Private ways.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPROVAL OF CONCEPTUAL OVERLAY MAP FOR BIRCH STREET

Mr. Mammone stated that before the Board was the second step of that Private road process for Birch Street.  Mr. Mammone added that Birch Street came before the Board last year with the petition of a Private way which was approved.  Mr. Mammone added that he worked with the applicant to go through the conceptual overlay map which essentially provides the owners that abut the Private way, a conceptual look of what the roadway, to Town standards, would look like. Mr. Mammone continued, saying that on Private ways there are a lot of residents that do not quite know where their property line technically ends and begins.  Mr. Mammone stated that when the road is reconstructed, you may end up taking certain portions of resident’s lawns that they thought was theirs that is now being constructed into a roadway and is going to be improved. Mr. Mammone added that the applicant can take the map to all the abutters and show them the conceptual overlay map and save this is the potential disturbance to your property and its impact.  Mr. Mammone continued, saying that this gives the residents a chance to say whether they would like to move forward or not.  Mr. Mammone informed all that this step assures that all the residents are 100% agreement with the conceptual overlay. Even though it may change a little bit in the final design, this is pretty much how it's going to end up looking.  Mr. Mammone stated all the required paperwork is in front of the Board.

Mr. Butler stated that there is a safeguard built into this process and that is to recognize that property owners have property rights.  Mr. Butler added that the process requires that 100% of the abutters be in agreement. Mr. Butler continued, saying that in the case of Birch Street 100% of the abutters agreed with the petition and when shown the conceptual overlay map, 100% still agreed with the process.

Mr. Butler moved that the conceptual overlay map package for Birch Street as submitted by the applicant, as stated on the memorandum to Jim Kern, from the engineering Department, dated September 14, 2016 be approved; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR COMMON VICTUALLER LICENSE BY AMAZON RETAIL, LLC, 246 LEGACY PLACE #246, DEDHAM

Abram Adly, from TPG Architects - on behalf of Amazon Books, was present before the Board.  Mr. Adly stated that TPG Architects are the Architects of record for the project.  Mr. Adly added that they are proposing a new bookstore at Legacy Place and part of the store will be an auxiliary café area. Mr. Adly continued, saying that they submitted their common Victualler’s application for the Board's consideration this evening.

Mr. Adly informed the Board that the entire stories about 7500 ft.², with the café measuring about 850 ft.² and is to mainly serve the customers and improve their visit to the store. Mr. Adly stated that they will serve mainly coffee, tea, juice and some premade pastries.  

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for a Common Victualler’s license by Amazon Retail, LLC, 246 Legacy Pl., #246, Dedham; seconded by Mr. Keogh.

Dr. Teehan stated that he is flattered that Amazon is coming to Dedham and that he hopes that Amazon is a better neighbor at Legacy Place then they have been down in the Manor neighborhood.  

Mr. Adly stated that they are separate entities but their leadership is really concerned with this and they are trying hard to remedy the issue.

Mr. Keogh stated that the issues they are having down in the Manor neighborhood with Amazon is a reflection on the Amazon company and the hopes that somebody is listening to the concerns of the residents. Mr. Keogh added that it has not gone well and it is a reflection on the Amazon name.

Mr. Adly stated that he is not very familiar with the details but he was briefed early this morning that they are looking into the issue and Victor Bennett, Manager of the local operations, is heavily involved and they are hoping for a resolution very soon.

Mr. MacDonald stated that it is no surprise that Amazon sent their architect to ask for a common Victualler's license, when we usually have people that run/manage a store in before the Board.  Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Adly if TPG Architects does any other work for Amazon or is it just this store

Mr. Adly stated that TPG Architects is the project Manager for the whole account.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Adly if TPG Architects worked on the distribution centers or anything like that.

Mr. Adly answered that TPG Architects work specifically with Amazon Retail. 

Mr. Butler asked if it was the wish of the Board to have an Amazon rep come in to a future meeting.  Mr. Butler added that he thinks this is the first time we had an applicant before us for a common Victualler's license without a representative or the owner of the establishment.

Beth Winbourne, General Manager of Legacy Place, was present before the Board. Ms. Winbourne stated that she came to support Mr. Adly as she knew he would be on his own and hoped that she would suffice as representation from Amazon, since they could not make it.  

Mr. Butler stated that the Board would very much like to have Amazon Retail come to Dedham but they got off to a really bad start.  Mr. Butler added that personally he is looking for some solid improvements and they are still waiting.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he does not want to hold up Amazon Retail with their planning and buildout but any vote to move forward would be contingent upon the owner/Manager of the store coming in either prior to or after the opening. Mr. MacDonald added that a 30 day common Victualler’s license would give them enough time to do the buildout and would allow us time to ask the Manager to commit to a future meeting to have a conversation with the Board.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. MacDonald if he would prefer 30 days before opening or 30 days after opening.

Mr. MacDonald stated he is indifferent will go with whatever the wish of the Board is.

Mr. Keogh stated that it is a good suggestion.

Dr. Teehan stated that he thinks it is reasonable and that this is a great get for Legacy Place.  Dr. Teehan added that there are only three other Amazon Retail stores in the country and Legacy Place is but without a bookstore since Borders left.  Dr. Teehan agreed with Mr. Butler that it is a little unusual to not have an employee of the store here. Dr. Teehan also agrees with Mr. MacDonald’s suggestion of 30 days before or after opening.  

Mr. Adly stated that the reason he was asked to come to the meeting was because of an issue brought up by the Building Commissioner that TPG Architects needed the common Victualler’s license and the approval from the Board of Selectmen.  Mr. Adly added that TPG Architects volunteered their services, especially since they are based out of Seattle.  Mr. Adly continued, saying that in regards to the opening, if everything goes as planned, the intention would be early 2017, maybe February. Mr. Adly stated that it is obviously too early to speak about a store Manager, and Amazon Retail welcomes the idea of having a Manager come before the Board.  Mr. Adly continued, saying that this was very short notice and is not because they are unwilling to appear at a meeting.

Mr. Keogh withdrew his second of Mr. Butler's previous motion. 

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for a common Victualler’s license by Amazon Retail, LLC, 246 Legacy Pl., Dedham, with the condition that the Manager of the establishment appear before this Board within 30 days before or after the store opens for business; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board does understand that Amazon Retail is different than Amazon distribution. Dr. Teehan added that is why he voted for it. If this was Amazon distribution he would have a hard time supporting it.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that this Board does welcome Amazon Retail, to Dedham and looks forward to seeing what you do at Legacy Place.

STATEMENTS & QUESTIONS WITH CONSERVATION COMMISSION CANDIDATES

Ms. Baker informed all that Andrew Tittler was not available for the meeting but Meredith Stratford, was present before the Board.  

Ms. Strafford stated she was an Attorney and a lifelong resident of Dedham.  Ms. Strafford added that she submitted a letter of interest for the Conservation Commission as she believes they do very important work protecting the wetlands and the natural resources. Ms. Strafford continued, saying that she understands that it can be difficult work at times, dealing with the general Public.  Ms. Stratford, informed the Board that in her line of work, she often deals with conflicts and believes she would be a good candidate having that experience.  Ms. Strafford stated that she would like to get involved with the Town of Dedham and give back.  

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Strafford to talk a little more about her interests in this particular area and asked if her law practice has any relevance with the Conservation Commission.

Ms. Strafford stated that she primarily does estate planning but she has had some clients that donate conservation land for tax purposes but they also have a love of nature and the land and make sure that it is preserved for future generations.  Ms. Strafford added that she is an outdoor lover and frequently hikes at Wilson Mountain and Whitcomb Woods and some of the protected lands in the Town of Dedham.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Baker if the other candidate, Andrew Tittler was coming into the next meeting.

Ms. Baker stated that she will see if he's available. Ms. Baker informed the Board that there are two openings, one is the incumbent and one is the result of a resignation of a prior member.

DISCUSSION WITH TOWN COUNSEL LAUREN GOLDBERG RE: CONSTITUENT E-MAIL POLICY AND PUBLIC RECORDS LAW UPDATE/POLICY

Lauren Goldberg, Dedham Town Counsel, was present before the Board.  Ms. Goldberg stated that there are two things to be discussed; one being the constituent e-mail policy and the other is a potential public records response policy and an update on the new public records law.  Ms. Goldberg added that she wanted to first talk about the e-mail constituent policy as that is, but in the past and we had originally given a proposal for a policy that is intended to avoid potential violations of the Open Meeting Law and also to ensure that contentions receive a response either from the Board or from appropriate Town official.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that she knows that you had the Fresh Ideas e-mail address, which goes to all the Board members and you also may get e-mails to your individual e-mail addresses that are not necessary copy to Fresh Ideas. Ms. Goldberg stated that the goal of the policy is to let people know what your processes for responding to these will be and also to avoid potential violations of the Open Meeting Law.  Ms. Goldberg added that the best scenario when everyone is copied on an e-mail, is to have no response from an individual member sent to all of the other members and that is where the Open Meeting Law comes in.  Ms. Goldberg informed all that it is better to have that e-mail be responded to by the Town management side, saying, we have received your e-mail and we will ensure that the appropriate person responds.  Ms. Goldberg added that that could be an auto response and then the Town Managers Office could decide whether it's a building inspector issue or a conservation issue and it could get forwarded there. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that in the event that was something that really was an appropriate matter for the Board itself to respond to, the Town Manager could talk to the chair to decide if it's something to be put on agenda.  Ms. Goldberg informed all that the auto response could state, the Town Managers Office has received your e-mail and we will forward it to the appropriate Board or committee and provide you with information.  Once that is happened, the Town Managers Office would send a response back to the individual, saying this was referred to the Building Inspector or the Zoning Board by the Town Managers Office. Ms. Goldberg added that eliminates the risk of back and forth and the person who sent in the comment or concern has an immediate answer. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that the Town Managers Office can send the entire Board an e-mail saying we received this request and we have responded by referring it to the building inspector. Ms. Goldberg stated that this seems like the easiest way to deal with it. Ms. Goldberg added that the only other kind of option there is, is to have a single member respond and have that individual predetermined, such as the chair. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that the problems with this are the chair may not be available or the entire Board has not addressed the particular issue. Ms. Goldberg stated that having it go through the Town Manager’s Office is a way to ensure that there is a Board response, or a Town employee response.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he gets why we're doing this but we are creating more work and thus becoming less responsive to the constituents.  Mr. MacDonald added that there has to be some more discussion about how we're going to do this and the best way to do this. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that if we were going to go this direction the Managers Office should be required, as part of the policy, to set up a log that is accessible to all the members of the Board that records all the pertinent information.  Mr. MacDonald informed all that in his Office they have and ask the treasurer e-mail address with an individual recording with a log.  Mr. MacDonald stated that he has an automatic response to his Fresh Ideas e-mail.  Mr. MacDonald added that if this is the direction we are going to go. It needs some work. Mr. MacDonald suggested that the Town Managers Office, Mr. Kern, Ms. Baker and Bill Eddy be copied on the Fresh Ideas e-mails.

Ms. Goldberg stated that she completely understands the frustration, as being responsive to constituents is part of being a Selectmen.  Ms. Goldberg added that choosing how best to respond to that is an important policy decision for the Board.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that as part of her original draft of a policy she did include the requirement that there be report, a log essentially, that showed when the request came in, who it was made to, who it was referred to and with what the response was.  Ms. Goldberg informed all that the Town Managers Office can actually include the Board on the response, if that is the desire of the Board. Ms. Goldberg added that the Town Managers Office can respond with ideas, feelings, beliefs, concerns and suggestions without there being any issue under the Open Meeting Law. Ms. Goldberg added that the burden of that, however, is that if the Board is copied on that e-mail, you cannot respond to all. Ms. Goldberg stated that this is a weird tension between being able to be responsive and then not inadvertently stepping into a situation that creates a violation of the Open Meeting Law.  Ms. Goldberg stated that if someone e-mails a Board member directly, they can respond, as it is an individual e-mail. Ms. Goldberg suggested that next to the Fresh Ideas address on the website you could say if there is a particular concern, a constituent would like to bring to the attention of a particular Selectman, e-mail that Selectman separately.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that if it is a Board issue in theory, none of you have a position without having a discussion at a meeting and coming to a conclusion about the Board's position as a whole.  Ms. Goldberg informed the Board that when responding before a conclusion has been made, make sure it is an individual response.  

Mr. Kern stated that even if an e-mail is addressed to a Board member individually, it takes discipline and maybe some practice answering without saying something that sounds like you made it joint decision. Mr. Kern added that these individual e-mails also present possibilities for violations or a misunderstanding at the very least.

Mr. Butler stated a for instance; an e-mail from residents goes to Fresh Ideas, saying that they've had it with the traffic what are you going to do about it.

Discussions continued over the intricacies of a response that generates a violation in the response that does not.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he liked the idea of having the Manager’s Office answer the e-mails and copying the Selectmen on the response.  

Ms. Goldberg stated that to the extent that any of you see something in one of those constituent e-mails that you think the Board should discuss as a whole, it is easy enough to suggested putting it on agenda.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that only problem he has is the Town Managers Office is already pretty strapped down now and response time is important to the constituents.

Mr. Butler stated that he has constituent’s phone number he calls them rather than e-mailing which is not a violation of the Open Meeting Law.

Ms. Goldberg stated that she thinks the concern that the Town Manager is indicating is the idea of representing the Board without having had a deliberation about it and the delegation could be all that was a predetermined conclusion. Ms. Goldberg added that the best thing to say is that the Board has not had an opportunity to discuss this, but I think… and this is a good practice to be in and also helps set expectations for the Public. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that whatever the policy is, having a clear message to the Fresh Ideas site gives the Board an opportunity to help set expectations in the way they are receiving the response. 

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that one of his concerns is that the Town Manager's Office is very busy and some of these issues are sensitive and we have to protect our constituents.

Ms. Goldberg stated that she will try to draft something that's reflective of the discussion and that deals with the particular concern that the Board has, both for the Board's policy and to clarify how will work for the website.

Ms. Goldberg continue to part two of her discussion with the Board.

Ms. Goldberg stated that she spent the day at the Clerk’s conference in Springfield, Massachusetts talking about the new Public records law and she wanted to brief the Board regarding what she learned. Ms. Goldberg added that this new law is going to impose additional responsibilities on all custodians of records and in particular on the Records Access Officer, who by default, under the law, is the Town Clerk. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that the new law essentially requires that the Records Access Officer's municipal contact information be posted online and they are required to promulgate guidelines for the public, no later than July 1. Ms. Goldberg informed all that under state law, agencies not municipalities, have to have these guidelines on January 1, so it is likely we will have some concrete examples to work with by the time that the Records Access Officer has to promulgate those guidelines.  Ms. Goldberg stated that essentially though they are required to notify the Public about the types of records that the Town holds so people don't have to guess and a good starting place is the municipal disposal schedule which is available right now on the Secretary of State's website in the archives division.  Ms. Goldberg added that it basically says that there's a whole category of records in common and it itemizes those.  Ms. Goldberg informed all that there is also a records disposal schedule for each and every Department of the Town.  This shows which types of records are most commonly used in the Billing Department, Accounts Department or the Finance Department. Ms. Goldberg stated that this is a very good place to start for anyone the needs to know what kind of records a Board or committee has.  Ms. Goldberg added that the guidelines will also tell people how to best make a request and how to identify what they're looking for. This will minimize the amount of time it takes for responses.  

Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that under the new law there's going to be a 10 business day timeline for response.  This will add an additional period, probably about four days, during which an employee has to respond to a Public records request. Ms. Goldberg added that this requires that if the body is able to provide those records within the 10 business days to go ahead and do so and if the body is not able or intends to withhold any the records, then, under the new law, a very detailed letter is required to be sent to the requester explaining what exemptions are likely to be asserted, how much time it is going to take, the date the request was received, the date that the records will be available, any records or portions that we intend to disclose and an estimate of the cost that will ultimately be required.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that this would be a big change for Dedham in terms of what the response will say, but this idea of how long it will take to respond is a new element. It is not something that is typically in a letter.  Ms. Goldberg stated that the outside timeframe for responding to a request has been announced, essentially for the first time and there's never been an outside date, which is now 25 business days from the date the request was received.  A Municipality can petition for an additional 30 business days. Ms. Goldberg added that the supervisor's office also has deadlines, where they did not previously have deadlines; five days to act on a petition of a Municipality for additional time to respond or to charge more than $25 an hour for the time required to be invested by the Municipality for their response. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that if there is an appeal to the supervisor of the Town's response, then they have 10 business days to respond. This forces the supervisor to act much more quickly, it's forcing the Town to be more assertive if it needs additional time.  Ms. Goldberg informed all the most important portion of this law is this idea of a Records Access Officer and the role that the Records Access Officer will have.  The Records Access Officer is supposed to coordinate responses to requests in the Town. Ms. Goldberg added that a lot of municipalities have been talking about a concept of a super RAO, or as it is referred to in the supervisor's draft of regulations, a primary RAO, the person who is setting the policy for the entire Municipality regarding the best way to respond to requests.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that it is essential that the Town respond within the 10 business days and the RAO is responsible for monitoring this. If a Municipality does not respond within 10 business days, it may not assess a fee for the time required to respond to the request.

Ms. Goldberg, informed the Board that she is working on draft guidelines, draft response letters, a draft log, which is not required.  Ms. Goldberg stated the last take away under the new Public records law is that it has a preference for electronic records delivery and posting.  Municipalities are only required to post certain records if it is feasible. Ms. Goldberg stated that the benefit of posting these records is that there is less work required of the Municipality in responding to requests because they are already on the website.  Under the new law, you're not required to make paper copies unless the requester asks for it.

Ms. Goldberg stated that this takes on a heightened level of importance because one of the remedies under the new law is that if a person goes to court and gets any measure of relief whatsoever, the court could potentially award Attorney’s fees.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Goldberg if the Town Clerk was the RAO for the Schools as well.

Ms. Goldberg answered that whoever is the appointing authority in the charter has the ability to appoint an RAO that is different than the Town Clerk if that is the choice and can appoint more than one RAO.  Ms. Goldberg informed the Board that she has heard municipalities talking about having a separate RAO for the Schools and perhaps the Police and Fire Departments as well, based on the nature of the records.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that she thinks it is unlikely that the Town and the School Department would find that to useful to have the Town site RAO be the School Department RAO. On the other hand, the intent of the law is to make uniform, whenever possible, the process for responding to requests. Ms. Goldberg added that it is a policy decision.  Ms. Goldberg continued, saying that it seems reasonable to expect that someone at the School Department would want to manage their own records.  

Ms. Goldberg stated that she very much appreciates the Town hosting a Public records information session that will be on November 9.  Ms. Goldberg added that at this session we will go through all the pieces of this law and hopefully that will really help Town to figure out what the next steps are. Ms. Goldberg continued, saying there was discussion at a prior point about developing a Public records response policy and it seems that where they are with the law it is not going to make much sense to adopt one policy for today that in a couple months will have to be very different.  Ms. Goldberg stated to the Board that as they move forward with their Public records response planning, under the new law, that will be the time, working with the RAO, to come up with an appropriate policy, rather than doing one today that will only be in place for a short time.  

DISCUSSION WITH TOWN MANAGER RE: COMBINED PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING

Combined Public Safety Building Update - 9/29 BOS
- Estimate for building based on actual total cost recent or current projects in Massachusetts.
- Estimate for square footage based on previous studies, comparisons and discussions with Chiefs.
- Requesting 1.1 million in Fall 2016 TOWN Meeting for enough OPM and Architect to get to Schematic Design (SD) (see Cost Estimate Spreadsheet).
- Will then use the Schematic Design to move to Detailed Design (DD) (Spring 2017), which is approximately 4.5 million.  BPCC voted to move ahead at meeting of 9/14.  BPCC felt strongly about moving as quickly as possible (cost of construction and cost of borrowing).
- Soliciting for architect now to facilitate Detailed Design vote in Spring 2017.
- Will then use DD to request funding for and go out to bid for actual construction.
- This approach will determine proper size and scope of project before asking for votes for funding.
- Construction will be supported entirely by RR Fund with gradual shift of road allocation beginning in 2019.
Original vote of ATM (May 2014):
Acquisition of Ames School:		5.85 million
Renovation of TOWN Hall:		12 million
Renovation of Police Station:		9.4 million
Transition:			1 million
Total 				28.25 million
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*Future Renovation of Fire Station:	14 million
Actual:
Acquisition and renovation of Ames School: (17.6 + 5.85) = 23.45 million.
Votes will be to re-purpose the remainder of the original vote to the new plan.  We are still under the original amount, but we have been informing Town Meeting members in each meeting.
New Combined Public Safety project will require an estimated 28-30 million.  Votes will follow completion of SD, then DD. (See RR projection).
Mr. Kern stated that the objective is to get schematic design, then go to detailed design, which allows you to identify the actual number to go to Town meeting to ask for the amount of money to build the project and also go out to bid. As opposed to going for an amount of money not knowing how much the building is actually going to cost
New Combined Public Safety project will require an estimated 28-30 million.  Votes will follow completion of SD, then DD. (See RR projection).
	
	Construction Cost
	Soft Costs (Design, OPM, Cx, FFE)
	Project Cost (escalated @4%)

	Proposed SF
	2016 Cost/sf
	DBB
	*Add for CMR costs
	Total
	2016
	2017
	2018

	                                                38,000 
	 $                            625 
	 $                125 
	 see below 
	 $                125 
	 $                   28,500,000 
	 $                         29,640,000 
	 $             30,825,600 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Soft Cost breakdown
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Design base for Group II/DCAMM @ 6.7%
	
	
	
	 $                     1,909,500 
	 $                            1,985,880 
	 $               2,065,315 

	OPM @ 4%
	
	
	
	
	 $                     1,140,000 
	 $                            1,185,600 
	 $               1,233,024 

	Base Design & OPM
	
	
	
	
	 $                     3,049,500 
	 $                            3,171,480 
	 $               3,298,339 

	**Additional services (site investigation, survey, traffic, early demo, etc.) @ 4%
	
	 $                     1,140,000 
	 $                            1,185,600 
	 $               1,233,024 

	Total Design & OPM
	
	
	
	
	 $                     4,189,500 
	 $                            4,357,080 
	 $               4,531,363 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Fee Breakdown per DCAMM

	
	
	
	 SD
	15%
	 $                        457,425 
	 $                               475,722 
	 $                  494,751 

	
	
	
	**Additional services
	
	 $                        570,000 
	 $                               592,800 
	 $                  616,512 

	
	
	
	Total  SD
	
	 $                     1,027,425 
	 $                            1,068,522 
	 $               1,111,263 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 DD
	15%
	 $                        457,425 
	 $                               475,722 
	 $                  494,751 

	
	
	
	**Additional services
	
	 $                        570,000 
	 $                               592,800 
	 $                  616,512 

	
	
	
	Total  DD
	
	 $                     1,027,425 
	 $                            1,068,522 
	 $               1,111,263 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 CD
	40%
	 $                     1,219,800 
	 $                            1,268,592 
	 $               1,319,336 

	
	
	
	CA and Closeout
	30%
	 $                        914,850 
	 $                               951,444 
	 $                  989,502 

	
	
	
	Total CD+ Closeout
	
	 $                     2,134,650 
	 $                            2,220,036 
	 $               2,308,837 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Design & OPM
	
	
	
	
	 $                     4,189,500 
	 $                            4,357,080 
	 $               4,531,363 

	Total Construction
	
	
	
	
	 $                   23,750,000 
	 $                         24,700,000 
	 $             25,688,000 

	Total Construction + Design Cost
	
	
	
	
	 $                   27,939,500 
	 $                         29,057,080 
	 $             30,219,363 

	FFE Budget
	
	
	
	
	 $                        560,500 
	 $                               582,920 
	 $                  606,237 

	Total Project Cost
	
	
	
	
	 $                   28,500,000 
	 $                         29,640,000 
	 $             30,825,600 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	*For CMR add 20% for Design and OPM and 15% for Construction costs (to be on the safe side)
	
	
	

	**Since a majority of these costs will occur during SD/DD phases, 50% have been included in SD and 50% in DD phase.
	
	



	
	TOWN OF DEDHAM
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	PRO FORMA MAJOR BUILDING FUNDING
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MAJOR CAPITAL STABILIZATION FUND
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Funding Sources
	Building Projects Debt Service
	Stabilization
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Combined
	 
	 
	Fund
	

	
	Local Option Taxes
	
	 
	 New 
	
	 Public 
	 Next  
	 
	Balance
	 Reserve 

	FY
	Meals
	Hotel 
	Other
	Total
	TOWN Hall
	ECEC
	Safety
	School
	Total
	 $ 6,049,444 
	+/(-) $1M 

	2017
	 $       870,317 
	 $       992,481 
	 $                   -   
	 $    1,862,798 
	 $    1,659,987 
	 $                   -   
	 $                   -   
	 $                   -   
	 $    1,659,987 
	 $    6,252,255 
	 $    5,252,255 

	2018
	 $       887,723 
	 $    1,264,275 
	 $                   -   
	 $    2,151,998 
	 $    1,648,195 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $                   -   
	 $                   -   
	 $    2,681,250 
	 $    5,723,003 
	 $    4,723,003 

	2019
	 $       905,478 
	 $    1,548,091 
	 
	 $    2,453,569 
	 $    1,627,745 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    4,020,084 
	 $    4,156,488 
	 $    3,156,488 

	2020
	 $       923,587 
	 $    1,579,053 
	 
	 $    2,502,640 
	 $    1,606,570 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,998,909 
	 $    2,660,220 
	 $    1,660,220 

	2021
	 $       942,059 
	 $    1,610,634 
	 $                   -   
	 $    2,552,693 
	 $    1,584,270 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,976,609 
	 $    1,236,305 
	 $       236,305 

	2022
	 $       960,900 
	 $    1,642,847 
	 $    1,112,407 
	 $    3,716,154 
	 $    1,560,120 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,952,459 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                    0 

	2023
	 $       980,118 
	 $    1,675,704 
	 $    1,255,086 
	 $    3,910,908 
	 $    1,518,570 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,910,909 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2024
	 $       999,721 
	 $    1,709,218 
	 $    1,160,420 
	 $    3,869,359 
	 $    1,477,020 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,869,359 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2025
	 $    1,019,715 
	 $    1,743,402 
	 $    1,065,367 
	 $    3,828,484 
	 $    1,436,145 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,828,484 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                    0 

	2026
	 $    1,040,109 
	 $    1,778,270 
	 $       976,564 
	 $    3,794,944 
	 $    1,402,605 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,794,944 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                    0 

	2027
	 $    1,060,912 
	 $    1,813,836 
	 $       892,803 
	 $    3,767,550 
	 $    1,375,213 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $                   -   
	 $    3,767,551 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2028
	 $    1,082,130 
	 $    1,850,112 
	 $    2,166,540 
	 $    5,098,782 
	 $    1,347,160 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    5,098,782 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2029
	 $    1,103,772 
	 $    1,887,115 
	 $    2,084,620 
	 $    5,075,507 
	 $    1,323,885 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    5,075,507 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2030
	 $    1,125,848 
	 $    1,924,857 
	 $    2,000,802 
	 $    5,051,507 
	 $    1,299,885 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    5,051,507 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2031
	 $    1,148,365 
	 $    1,963,354 
	 $    1,914,338 
	 $    5,026,057 
	 $    1,274,435 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    5,026,057 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2032
	 $    1,171,332 
	 $    2,002,621 
	 $    1,824,984 
	 $    4,998,937 
	 $    1,247,315 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    4,998,937 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                    0 

	2033
	 $    1,194,759 
	 $    2,042,674 
	 $    1,734,164 
	 $    4,971,596 
	 $    1,219,975 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    4,971,597 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2034
	 $    1,218,654 
	 $    2,083,527 
	 $    1,641,351 
	 $    4,943,532 
	 $    1,191,910 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    4,943,532 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                  (0)

	2035
	 $    1,243,027 
	 $    2,125,198 
	 $    1,546,518 
	 $    4,914,743 
	 $    1,163,120 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    4,914,742 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                    0 

	2036
	 $    1,267,888 
	 $    2,167,702 
	 $    1,087,433 
	 $    4,523,022 
	 $       771,400 
	 $    1,033,055 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    1,359,283 
	 $    4,523,022 
	 $    1,000,000 
	 $                    0 



Mr. Kern informed all that it is important to make sure we communicate to everyone, what we are doing. Mr. Kern added that this is the first leg, then we will discuss and Fin Comm, then at the Mini Town Meeting and of course at Town Meeting.
Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern if this would be at the Spring Town Meeting.
Mr. Kern answered that the first request is this meeting asking for 1.1 million for a schematic design and in the spring we would be asking for the additional money to go to a detailed design, and then proceed from there.  Mr. Kern added that it is possible that we would possibly finish completion in early 2019.
TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern informed the Board that Economic Development Director, John Sisson, has set up a session on October 13th  with the Urban Land Institute (ULI) to evaluate the TOD area (Wigwam Pond down to 128 on the east side of Providence Highway).  Mr. Kern added that ULI is a group of professionals who work in commercial development, who look at an area of Town and give us their professional assessment of what may work there.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that it is completely advisory but Mr. Sisson holds them in high regard and previous experience in Dedham has been positive.  
Mr. Kern informed all that the Amazon Distribution people came before the Planning Board last week.  Mr. Kern added that he, along with the Police chief, the building inspector that is dealing with the project and Selectmen Teehan attended the meeting.  Mr. Kern stated that it was a constructive meeting but there is still a long way to go with respect to how Amazon is handling their business in TOWN and added that there is a long way to go on that site regarding their permission as it relates to that site.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that the Planning Board communicated clearly that there is a distance between what the permission was and what they're doing, and a number of people, including, Selectmen Teehan, communicated their dissatisfaction with some other elements of Amazon's operation in Dedham.  Mr. Kern informed all that he has a meeting with the people who own the building, Griffith Properties, which Mr. Guilfoyle will attend as well.  
Mr. Kern informed the Board that there is a draft Retirement Board, actuarial report but he has not been able to speak directly with the actuary, so he does not have the answers to the questions that he had, but wanted to keep the Board updated.
Mr. Kern informed all that they meeting has been scheduled for next Tuesday at 1:30 PM with the Spectra people regarding the required Public safety protocols that will be followed.  Mr. Kern added that some representatives from Boston Police and Fire along with Dedham's Fire Chief, Police Chief, DPW Director and the Town Engineer will be in attendance.
Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Guilfoyle if the Board could get an estimate from the Chiefs regarding when they would be able to come in to a future meeting, to give an update regarding this meeting, and a preliminary plan to deal with issues that potentially could come from the pipeline.
ACTION BY THE BOARD

REQUEST FOR SIGNAGE PLACEMENT PROMOTING OPEN STUDIOS AT THE MOTHER BROOK ARTS & COMMUNITY CENTER – NOV. 12 & 13

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE AMERICAN LEGION FOR OUTSIDE SERVICE OF ALCOHOL ON OCT. 1 FROM 12-5PM

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM FRIENDS OF DEDHAM CIVIC PRIDE FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE ON NOV. 4 FROM 6:30 – 9:30PM

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

BLOCK PARTY REQUEST – COLWELL DRIVE – OCT. 22 FROM 3-6PM

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


DWWD APPOINTMENT TO A 3 YEAR TERM TO EXPIRE IN 2019 – INCUMBMENT STEVE MAMMONE IS ONLY APPLICANT

Dr. Teehan asked, if the Board is going to make an appointment, doesn’t it make sense to have the applicant come in to a meeting to discuss their vision and what they think about what is going on with the DWWD.  Dr. Teehan added that he thinks it make sense to have Mr. Mammone come in to a future meeting.

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that he spoke to Mr. Mammone and he is still the only member of the DWWD pushing for a 0% rate increase.



BLOCK PARTY REQUEST – SPRILLOW AREA - OCT. 15 FROM 1-5PM.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan moved to approve a request to take two items not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

RREQUEST FROM DEDHAM SQUARE CIRCLE & DEDHAM YOUTH COMMISSION TO HOLD 4TH ANNUAL DEDHAM SQUARE COLLEGE FAIR & BLOCK PARTY

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM FRIENDS OF WELLESLEY METCO, INC. FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE ON OCT. 1 FROM 6:30 – 10PM

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

MEETING MINUTES APPROVEL – 9-15-16

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Butler, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that she had a document for the Board to sign.  Ms. Baker added that it is the project agreement with the School building Authority related to the ECEC and it was Counsel's opinion that this particular document is for the Board's signature.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that future documents related to contract and requisitions and whatnot will come through the School Building Rehabilitation Committee and/or the Town Manager.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he will be abstaining from signing the document.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that several years ago there was a home on Lantern Lane that was in a trust.  Ms. Baker added that the family of four adult males with special needs purchased the home and there is a mortgage relief that is required now as the 15 years have expired.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that Town Council has reviewed and prepared this document for the Board to sign. Ms. Baker informed all that they have met all the criteria of what was imposed upon them at the time.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. MacDonald stated he would like to thank former Police Chief Teehan for reaching out and having a Blue Mass. said at St. Mary's the other day.  Mr. MacDonald informed all that he stopped by the Open Market the other day and had a conversation with Peter Springer.  Mr. MacDonald added that once the Open Market winds down, we should have Mr. Springer come in to update the Board on the first fall the Open Market.
Ms. Baker informed the Board that the birthday celebration for Mother Brook is going to be postponed until the spring as many of the vendors, were going to use are not available for the next couple of weekends but they will be hosting the unveiling of their historical marker on Saturday, October 1 at 11:30 AM.

Mr. Keogh stated that this Saturday the Nicole Ahi Infinity Walk will be held at Noble and Greenough, starting at 11 AM.  

Mr. Butler reminded those of time on Sunday there is a fund-raising run, Bernie’s Run, to benefit the Dedham Education Foundation. Mr. Butler added that it will begin at the Village Manor at 11:30 AM and it is a 3 mile course.

Dr. Teehan stated that he did attend the Planning Board meeting last week to voice dissatisfaction with Amazon. Dr. Teehan added that he agrees with Mr. Kern that it was a productive meeting and hopes that we see some good movement from the conversations that were had.  Dr. Teehan stated that he believed that Amazon received the message that we are not satisfied with what is going on down there.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he has really pushing the CPA (Community Preservation Act) and held a Public meeting last Wednesday night, which was well attended by 60 or so people. Dr. Teehan added that he also attended in Oakdale Square Group meeting and a Manor Neighborhood Group meeting and spoke about the Act.  Dr. Teehan stated that on Tuesday he's going before Fin Comm to give a presentation again and he would really like to be able to say that the Board of Selectmen is behind him and the CPA.  Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Guilfoyle if it would be okay to ask the Board to take a position on article 12 this evening, so that he can let the Town and Fin Comm know that the Board in its entirety is behind the Act.  

Mr. Butler moved that the Board take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Butler, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan moved that the Board support Article 12; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Butler, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan thanked his fellow Board members and added that there is a lot of good momentum and good energy around this.  

Dr. Teehan wished happy birthday to his wife.

Mr. Guilfoyle attended a meeting with Amazon and the Manor Neighborhood Group and it got a little heated at times.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that he believes Amazon got the message.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that they are running amok and there really is been a type of policy regarding who's watching the subcontractors.  Mr. Guilfoyle stated that they floated the idea of numbering the vans because the license plates are from all over the country. Mr. Guilfoyle added that there has been some relief and some of the gas stations, but they informed the Amazon Management that all they did was move to a different section of Town.  Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the East Dedham Revitalization Committee is making good headway with a lot of the business owners that are willing and interested in sprucing up their buildings and the area. John Sisson, Economic Development Director, will be helping us work on the streetscape.  Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Representative McMurtry for bringing in the state auditor to speak this morning at the Community Theater.




And Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 13, 2016 at 7p.m.  This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on September 29, 2016, which minutes were approved on October 27, 2016.

			___________________________
			Dennis Guilfoyle – Chairman   
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Would you like to remain in Dedham as
you age? Mostly YES but .....
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Suitability of Own Home for Aging is
Poor; More Accessible Housing Needed
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Most Respondents Have Internet Access;
Older Residents Rely on Newspapers
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Is Dedham Age-Friendly? Mixed Reviews.

Older residents are treated respectflly in Dedham. ™ o

Dedham is welcoming and inviting for older adults. ]
Older residents have a say in community matters:
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Senior Center Much Anticipated

» *The development of a vibrant senior center would a great start. The center should
provide opportunities for social and educational experiences.” - Age 60 - 69

> “Adedicated senior center with classes, services, and support.” - Age 60 - 69
> “Senlor center with fitness, gym." - Age 60 69

> “Anew Senior Center, Expand the Library. Comparing those same services with
those offered in Westwood and Norwood puts Dedham to Shame.” - Under Age 60

» “When the new Senior Center opens | would like to see many educational and
instructive opportunities s they have in the Norvood Center.” - Age 70 -79
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Recommendations for Action

» SHORT TERM
» Improve Communication: events, volunteering, services
» Prepare for Opening of New Senior Center and Expansion of Services.
' Charge a task force with creating a vision, generating ideas, improving communication
» Ensure 2 vibrant array of offerings to engage 2 broad spectrum of ages and interests

» Focus on Healthy Movement: walk audi, sidewalk improvements, paths.
connecting neighborhoods

> Improve Volunteerism and Civic Engagement: launch a senior ambassador
program

> Improve Housing Options for 55+: home modification certification, panel to
explore models, engage developers

» LONGER TERM
> Increase Inventory of Affordable, Accessible Housing
» Address Transportation Issues: Uber for seniors, ride sharing

> Increase Lifelong Learning Opportunities: convene town departments and civi
entities to collaorate to expand offerings.
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Study Overview

> Survey based on existing instruments (AARP, Uass Gerontology Institute) and
customized for Dedham

Survey conducted March 4 to April 18, 2016
Paper survey sent to 5,717 Dedham residents aged 55 to 90
Paper surveys available at libraries, town hall, other town locations

Online survey advertised via town website, ads in newspapers, Liveable.
Dedham Facebook page, church bulletins

> About 600 surveys returned (249 paper, 343 online)
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